Regular Town Council Meeting

June 28, 2016

                              ______________________________________________________________________
REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES
          TUESDAY, JUNE 28, 2016
      7:00 P.M.
Call to Order and Roll Call:  Mayor Bernice (Bonnie) Fischer called to order the Regular Town Council Meeting at 7:07 p.m.  Present were Mayor Fischer in Chair, Vice-Mayor Joseph M. Flagello, Council Members Stella Gaddy Jordan and Woodrow (Woody) Gorbach.  Council Member Robert Gottlieb joined the meeting via telephone at 7:27 p.m.   Also present were Town Manager Bogdan (Bob) Vitas Jr., Town Clerk/Assistant to Town Manager Maylee De Jesus, Town Attorney Bradley W. Biggs, Chief Carl Webb, and Town residents.
Mayor Fischer asked for a moment of silence for both the Orlando and Istanbul tragedies. She also stated that all public comments will be addressed at the end of the Council Meeting.
Pledge of Allegiance:   The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Demi Fox, Loggerhead Marine Center
Approval of Agenda:  
Mayor Fischer requested the addition to the Agenda for a donation of fifteen hundred dollars ($1500) to the Town of Lantana for their 4th of July fireworks display.   
Town Attorney Biggs requested that Town Manager Vitas’ report on the Dune Deck Condominium’s permit payment plan be pulled from the Agenda.  He also reported that the Interlocal Agreement be deleted from the Agenda.  Town Attorney Biggs continued that further information on both issues was required. 
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Council Member Gorbach to approve the changes to the Agenda.  Upon vote, motion passed 4-0. 
Approval of Minutes:

· Regular Town Council Meeting – May 24, 2016
Council Member Jordan questioned Page 3, second (2nd) paragraph with regard to the Charter. 
Town Attorney Biggs reported that it should be reworded to state “postdated” to June 2011. 
A motion was made by Council Member Jordan and seconded by Vice-Mayor Flagello to approve the amended Regular Town Council Meeting Minutes of May 24, 2016.  Upon vote, motion passed 4-0.
Correspondence and Communication: 
· Loggerhead Marine Center – Demi Fox - Prohibition of Balloon Usage and Balloon Releases

Ms. Fox discussed and described in detail the problems with the two hundred (200) balloons found on Palm Beach County beaches, this turtle season.  She addressed the free signage sponsored by the Loggerhead Marine Center.  Ms. Fox provided a slide show on the balloon ban issues.  She requested the opportunity of partnering with the Town of South Palm Beach for the purpose of educating persons with regard to balloon usage and conservation.  Ms. Fox listed the other Towns that have already joined up.  
Vice-Mayor Flagello inquired regarding the various types of balloons, and the possible costs of participation to Town of South Palm Beach, for maximum participation.  He commented that the Town’s only fees would be in the preparation of an Ordinance.
Ms. Fox further agreed there would be no charge to any Town for participating in the project up to the maximum level, as the Center provides all the signage, publicity, and educational literature.  
Council Member Jordan inquired regarding monitoring the turtles.
Ms. Fox explained how the education and preventable measures are more vital than the monitoring system.  
Mayor Fischer inquired if the turtles perceive the blue balloons as food.  She also stated that no plastic should ever be allowed on the beach.
Ms. Fox responded that was correct.
Police Officer Carol Vultaggio inquired regarding the consequences, if these rules were not followed.

Ms. Fox reported that it was up to the individual Towns.

Chief Webb commended the program, and stated that he would support it.
A discussion ensued regarding consequences of beach goers.
Town Attorney Biggs discussed his concerns, and what modifications would be required.  He continued  
that the Town of South Palm Beach could piggyback with Palm Beach County, if they adopted it.  
A discussion ensued regarding the one (1) year trial being held at Loggerhead Park, a Palm Beach County Park, until April 2017.
A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Mayor Fischer to move forward with the maximum participation of the Prohibition of Balloon Usage and Balloon Releases Program through supporting a Resolution prepared by Town Attorney Biggs.  Upon vote, motion passed 5-0.
Ordinances - None
Resolutions – None
Other Business: 
· Interlocal Agreement Between City of Lake Worth and Town of South Palm Beach 
Maintenance of a Lift Station

Town Attorney Biggs explained in detail to Council Member Gottlieb why the Interlocal Agreement and Dune Deck’s permit were being pulled from this meeting’s Agenda.

· Town of Lantana’s 4th of July Celebration
A motion was made by Council Member Jordan and seconded by Council Member Gottlieb to provide fifteen hundred dollars ($1500) to the Town of Lantana for their July 4th Fireworks Display.  Upon vote, motion passed 5-0.  
Financials:

·  May Unaudited Financial Statement will be provided in July, due to transition
Town Manager Vitas elaborated in detail with regard to the financial management transition now being completed in-house, and commended the new accounting person, Tom Grochowski, who was introduced at May’s Council Meeting.  He reported that the upcoming budget is in process.  Town Manager Vitas added that the May and June financials will be presented at the July Council Meeting.
Council Member Gottlieb inquired if all was under control, which Town Manager Vitas responded “Yes”.
Reports of Town Official:

· Town Manager
· Action Plan Item #1 – Shoreline Stabilization Program – Final EIS

Town Manager Vitas reported that the Action Plan is posted on website, and will be in the upcoming July 2016 Newsletter.  He discussed how the Environmental Impact Statement, which is a huge hurdle, is completed and out there as of June 14, 2016, and is also posted online.  Town Manager Vitas discussed the issues with Concordia East Association and the Napleton property, which are still not on board with the project.

Mayor Fischer stated that she was very happy to see this program move forward.
Town Manager Vitas and Council Member Jordan both commended and thanked Mayor Fischer for all of her 1efforts with the Beach Stabilization Program.
· Action Plan Item #2 – Revised Draft Report – Barrier Island Fire District

Feasibility Study

Town Manager Vitas reported in detail on the Revised Draft Report dated June 16, 2016.  He continued that no negative comments were received by the municipalities.  Town Manager Vitas stated the feedback received back from most residents was that they were very satisfied with the fire protection services received.  He also explained the three (3) methodologies; demand, assessed evaluation and costs per capita basis.  Town Manager Vitas read and explained the system demand approach which is favored by Matrix.  He reported the current cost for the Town of South Palm Beach is a nine hundred and fifty-six thousand eight hundred and eighteen dollars ($956,818) spread on the tax rolls.  

Council Member Jordan reported that it is seven million nine hundred thousand dollars ($7,900,000) for a start-up fee at the present time for all of the required equipment.
Town Manager Vitas detailed other Towns’ costs for their equipment.

A discussion ensued regarding various examples of other Towns fire rescue calls.
Town Manager Vitas discussed the fair system demand options and responses.
Chief Webb commended and praised the Fire Rescue services in the Town of South Palm Beach.
Council Member Gottlieb stated that the five thousand dollar ($5,000) study project was a good investment for the Town of South Palm Beach.

A discussion ensued regarding the Matrix Report benefits, and that they were the least expensive company.        
· Police Department

· Activity Report for May 2016
Chief Webb reported that the May 2016 Activity Report was on file.

· Mutual Aid Agreement with Palm Beach County Law Enforcement 
Chief Webb further described the five (5) year standardized Mutual Aid Agreement the Town of South Palm Beach has recently signed onto.
Mayor Fischer inquired regarding the Police Activity Report recording an individual stopped at eighty-seven (87) miles per hour.

Chief Webb responded that was not unusual and they have had higher amounts of speeding through Town.  

Vice-Mayor Flagello commented on the phrase “soft target”, and commended Chief Webb on how those words were not an issue in Town of South Palm Beach, at this time.
Chief Webb responded that is true now, due to the Police Officers’ approach with defendants, and the active shooter training along with other Towns’ Police Officers. Chief Webb also recognized Police Officer Vultaggio for her presence at the Town Hall Meeting.
Council Member Gorbach thanked Chief Webb for all the terrific work his Police Officers conduct in Town, and how they continued that at the Memorial Day Celebration.  He also recognized Chief Webb for obtaining the electronic sign from the Town of Lantana, which was placed on A1A, during the Memorial Day Celebration.  
Chief Webb discussed an upcoming field trip to different municipalities to view their LED electronic sign outside their Town Halls, for possible consideration for the Town of South Palm Beach.
Mayor Fischer stated that she thinks it’s a great idea.
· Town Attorney 
· Legal Services Cost – Representation during remainder of 2016 and 2017
Town Attorney Biggs discussed his budget changes and retainer fee, referring to his recent letter sent from Town Manager Vitas.
A lengthy discussion ensued amongst Council Members with regard to consider his options for retainer- based legal fees, and better communication.
Town Manager Vitas reported that having an attorney in house once per week is important for face time, with upcoming Town issues.  He commented that this issue will be addressed again at the Budget Meeting.
· Lawsuit Update – Isabella Ralston Charnley

Town Attorney Biggs read the Procurean Order of the Isabella Ralston Charnley Lawsuit Dismissal, of which the Town has been part of an appeal, for the past three (3) years.  He stated that the Town was awarded costs of thirty-two hundred dollars ($3,200), with no legal fees paid.  

Mayor Fischer inquired why this case went on for as long as it did.

Town Attorney Biggs responded that there were approximately five hundred (500) allegations which had to be gone over.
· Building Official

Report on Building Permits issued through May 2016
Report on Building Permits issued through May 2016 is on file.

Board and Committee Reports:
Lucille Flagello, CAAB Co-Chairperson reported that there was no quorum at the June CAAB Meeting, and therefore there was no voting on any upcoming trips and events.  She also stated that the next CAAB Meeting will be on Thursday, September 15th, due to the summer break.  
Mayor’s Report:
Mayor Fischer stated that the Lantana Beach is closed again due to high bacteria matter.  She commented that updated beach information will be reported on Channel 99 and the website.  Mayor Fischer also addressed an email she received from Congresswoman Lois Frankel, with regard to gun violence, which will be discussed at a meeting at the West Palm Beach City Hall Chambers, on Thursday, June 30, 2016, at 4:00 – 6:00 p.m.    
Reports From Members of Council:

Vice-Mayor Flagello wished a Happy 240th Birthday to the United States of America.  He also stated that he was glad to donate the monies to the Town of Lantana for their celebration.  Vice-Mayor Flagello inquired regarding the Town’s Informational Technology (IT) services, and if that can be addressed at July’s Council Meeting, due to amounts of “Spam” being received.  
Council Member Gorbach stated he had no report.
Council Member Gottlieb stated he delighted that the EIS has been completed, and is looking forward to a new beach in 2018.  He also thanked Mayor Fischer and Town Manager Vitas for all their efforts with the beaches.

Council Member Jordan agreed with Council Member Gottlieb, and she apologized to the residents that do not have access to the beach.  She addressed the five (5) feet issues with the 3550 property.  Council Member Jordan also wished everyone a Happy 4th of July. 
Public Comments: 

David Katz, Barclay (3546) discussed the enormous increase of Spam stating the worse thing to do was to unsubscribe from Spam.  He suggested an outside server for server hosting.  
Town Clerk De Jesus announced some road and boat ramp closings on July 4th.
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Vice-Mayor Flagello and seconded by Mayor Fischer to adjourn the meeting.  Upon vote, motion passed 5-0.
Mayor Fischer adjourned the meeting at 8:52 p.m.
Budget Workshop July 14, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.

2nd Budget Workshop (if needed) July 19, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.
Next Regular Council Meeting July 26, 2016
Ma
____________________________

                   _______________________ ______  
Maylee De Jesus, CMC                                                   Bernice (Bonnie) Fischer, Mayor
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